
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Next Meeting       

TBD 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Location To Be Determined 
 

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome! 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Start Again This Fall 
6:00-7:30 p.m. in the Gym 

 

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishion-
ers and guests! Have fun with your friends while 

you learn more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come 
enjoy these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. 
Wear your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for up-
dates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

July 8-14, 2024 
 

8. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Bradley Havermale 
9. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dale Tangy 
10. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Luke Mayfield 
11. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Leta Mae Frese 
12. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Zakery Haubrich 
13. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Norma Johnson 
13. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Karen Wiewel 
14. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Priscilla Morrison 
14. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
14. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Sue Cunningham 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, July 7, 2024 
Dear Parishioners, 
 Well, after a very hot month of June, our calendars turn to a new month, 
with probably the same weather conditions as the previous month.   But what can 
we expect, it’s summer.  And we live in Illinois which is usually hot and humid 
this time of the year along with being a little dry.  But as always, I hate seeing Ju-
ly arrive as it reminds me that one month of our summer vacation is over and we 
have a little over a month and a half the remains in this respite called summer.   
 On behalf of our parish family, I want to welcome Fr. Paul Lesupati to our 
parish family.  He was ordained with Fr. Zach Samples at the Cathedral two years 
ago and he has been serving the Cathedral Church as a parochial vicar since ordi-
nation.  He told me that some people from his first parish were telling him that St. 
Peter’s in Quincy is one of the best parishes in the diocese.  I sure wasn’t going to 
dispute that fact but want him to experience this understanding in his stay with us.  
So please make him feel at home with us by introducing yourselves to him and 
welcoming him to St. Peter’s.  In another column I will let Fr. Lesupati introduce 
himself to all of us.   
 Just for your information, we were nominated and will be receiving an 
award from the “Quincy Tree Beautification Commission” for our gardens and 
landscaping around our parish grounds.  This award will be given on Thursday, 
July 11th at 10:00 a.m.  I want to thank the many people who have taken much 
pride in our campus and who have made this award possible through their time 
and efforts in making our campus a source of pride for us.  To all of our workers, 
this award is for you and reflects your ministry to the parish family by making our 
grounds a thing of beauty. 
 News release from our Diocese:  “Area Catholics and others devoted to the 
venerable Servant of God Fr. Augustine Tolton—who grew up in Quincy, minis-
tered in Quincy, and is buried in Quincy—will commemorate the 127th anniver-
sary of his death with a Eucharistic Pilgrimage procession and prayers for his   
beatification and canonization on Tuesday, July 9, in Quincy.  Fr. Tolton is recog-
nized as the first black priest in the United States and the Cause for his beatifica-
tion and canonization of sainthood is underway in Rome.  The Junipero Serra 
branch of the National Eucharistic Procession will join the annual procession to 
Fr. Tolton’s grave as it makes its way to Indianapolis.  The schedule for the even-
ing is as follows: 
     *5:30 p.m.  Procession forms at St. Peter’s Catholic Church and begins walk-
ing to Fr. Tolton’s grave after prayer.  The processional route will follow the 
south side of Maine Street until it crosses onto the east side of South 33rd Street 
until it reaches St. Peter Catholic Cemetery where Fr. Tolton is buried. 
     *6:30 p.m.  Evening prayer and benediction of the Blessed Sacrament at Fr. 
Tolton’s grave. 
     *7:30  Potluck dinner and witness talk at St. Francis Parish Center. 
      *8:30-9:30 p.m.  Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in St. Francis Church.   
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Technology Committee Volunteers Wanted 
   St. Peter is looking to start a technology committee!  Look-
ing for interested and knowledgeable stewards to meet and 
discuss our present and future technology needs. Contact 
a.goerlich@cospq.org for more information. 

 

Adoration Chapel Open Hours 
      Did you know that the Adoration Chapel has been a vital 
part of Quincy located at the St Peters Campus since Oct 
1987. We are trying to get the chapel open again 24/7 but 
WE NEED YOU. 
   Are you looking for an uninterrupted quiet hour alone with 
the Lord once a month or every week?  Doesn’t everyone 
need an hour with the Lord? We need you and are asking 
for your assistance in getting the hours below filled!  
OPEN Hours that are available are: 
   Wed 1 am, 2 am, 3 am 
   Thurs Midnight (week 2,4,5), 1 am (weeks 2,4,5) 
   Fri   1 am, 2 pm (weeks 1,2) 3 pm, 6 pm every other week 
   Sat Midnight (week 1), 1 am, 2 am, 11 am (weeks  
 2,3,4,5)  
   Please consider an hour in the Adoration Chapel. Contact 
Mary at 217-653-3127 or Jean Anne at 217-430-6967. 
 

Join the National Eucharistic Procession in Quincy 
To the Grave of the Venerable Fr. Augustine Tolton 

   Join the procession to the grave of the Venerable Servant 
of God Father Augustine Tolton on Tuesday, July 9.  
   5:30pm: Procession forms at St. Peter Church 
   6:30pm: Evening Prayer and Benediction at St. Peter 
     Cemetery (3400 Broadway) 
   7:30pm: Potluck & Witness Talk at St. Francis Parish Hall 
     (1721 College) 
   8:30pm: Adoration 
Participants are kindly asked to RSVP for each event at  
dio.org/procession 

 

St. Joseph’s Ice Cream Social   
   Enjoy our homemade ice cream! Sunday, July 14, 4:00-
10:00pm. Outside dining and air conditioning for inside din-
ing. Sandwiches, desserts, ice cream, kids games, Bingo, 
Raffles. St. Joseph Church, 1435 E. 1500th St., Quincy.  

 

St. Anthony Church Picnic   
   Mark your calendars for the St. Anthony Picnic on Sat., 
July 20.  We will begin with Mass at 4:00pm.  (There will not 
be a 6:30pm. Mass on Saturday but will be on Sunday, July 
21 at 6:30pm)  The picnic goes until midnight with the band 
Eleven will be playing. Great food, beverages, games for all 
ages, raffle, basket raffle, silent auction & more. 

 

Biking For Babies Visit 
  “Biking for Babies” is a pro-life organization of young- adult 
missionary disciples who strive to raise awareness of the 
important work of pregnancy resource centers. Again this 
year, on Friday July 12, a team of missionaries will be stop-
ping in Quincy. Right to Life of Adams County and Blessed 
Sacrament Parish Respect for Life Parishioners are joining 
together to host the Biking for Babies team. Please join in 
welcoming the team to Quincy. There will be a get-together 
to meet the team at 5 pm at Blessed Sacrament Parish in 
the gathering space. Attendees will share a light meal, 
and listen to the riders' testimonies. The celebration of 
Mass will follow in the church. Learn more about this awe-
some organization's mission by checking out their website 
at bikingforbabies.com  
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Baptism 
   Maude Eleanor Miles, daughter of Brandon & Morgan (Grawe) 
Miles, was made a child of God through the reception of the 
sacrament of Baptism on Saturday, June 29, 2024. 
 

Welcome Fr. Paul to St. Peter 
   Please join us in welcoming Fr. Paul Lesupati, our new Paro-
chial Vicar, to St. Peter by joining us for coffee & donuts on Sun-
day, July 14th, after all Masses, in the cafeteria.  
 

Social Concerns Collection 
   Social Concerns is collecting canned meals (beef stew, spa-
ghetti & meatballs), rice & pasta mixes, canned fruit this week-
end, July 6-7 for the 1st Sunday collection for the Ladies of 
Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you!  
 

Chaddock Donations 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry is asking for donations of 
daily personal care supplies (shampoo, soap, toothbrushes) 
and comfort items (pillows, blankets, towels) for our neighbors 
at Chaddock.  If you would like to donate items, please use this 
link to access the Chaddock Amazon Wish List.  Thank you! 
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2FRK3R44KIVT3 
 

Quincy Deanery Council of Catholic Women Summer Meeting 
   You are Invited to the Quincy Deanery Council of Catholic 
Women Summer meeting, Wednesday, August 14th at St An-
thony's Church, 2223 St Anthony Rd, Quincy. Theme for Day-

Prayer and Fasting, Registration and Eucharistic Adoration: 
7:45 to 8:30, Rosary and Mass: 8:30 , Breakfast: 10:00 fol-
lowed by speakers, meeting and luncheon. Cost: $10.00. More 
information to follow. 
 

Women's Cursillo #370 
   Women's Cursillo #370 will be held July 18 through July 21  at 
the Franciscan Retreat Center in Quincy. During this three day 
experience, those attending pray together, celebrate the Eucha-
rist, listen to talks given by priests, religious and laypersons, 
and share the fellowship of Jesus Christ and each other. It pro-
vides a casual and relaxed experience in a Christian communi-
ty. Cost of the weekend is $185 with lodging and all meals pro-
vided. A partial monetary gift to defray the cost is available.  For 
more information or to receive an application, please contact 
Emily 217-242-8802 or https://www.quincycursillo.com/.     
 

 
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Mario Camacho     ~Amy Seibert  
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner   
~Diane Wagner ~Mary Lavery ~Nancy Bohan 
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Ken Althoff ~Julie Eftink        
~Donna Schutte  ~Jo Buckley ~Bill Morrison        
~Maria (Eberhardt) Sparrow  ~John & Barb Meyer  
~Kathy Schuckman           ~Bonnie Haubrich   ~Anonymous  
~Ian Mehaffy ~Charlotte Siebers  ~Anonymous  
~family of Bruce Klingele 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office  
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 
 

                                            . 
 

Week of July 7, 2024 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

 

 

 

 

 

Office Hours  

Wednesdays from  

9:00-1:00 

Closed  

July 10 & July 24 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 

“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
Job Opening – St. Peter School 
Would you like to work in a sup-
portive, caring environment with 

great students and teachers? 
St. Peter School is  

accepting applications for  
teacher aide/para position for 
the 2024-2025 school year.  

Hours needed include  
8:00-12:45 Monday– Friday. 

Rate of pay:  $14-$15 per hours.  
Applicants should have experi-

ence in working with young  
children.  Responsibilities  

include working one on one with 
children, assisting the classroom 

teacher with instruction and  
supervision. Qualified 

 applicants should send a cover 
letter, resume, and references to 

Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh,  
St. Peter School, 2500 Maine 

Street, Quincy, IL 62301. 

 

THINGS YOU ALWAYS  
WONDERED ABOUT! 

Two of our students have always 
wondered what the bell sounds like 
at the north end of the hall.  They 

had an opportunity to test it out with 
special permission!   

To their surprise they found out that 
the bell no longer makes the noise 
that it did long ago. This bell serves 

as a reminder of what things used to 
be like here at St. Peter. 

 
 

DON’T FORGET ABOUT THE PAPERGATOR  
     The green PaperGator is located behind the school by the garages.  It is easy to locate as 
it is bright green and yellow.  We are not only helping our environment but this is a win-win 
for us as St. Peter will be receiving $$ for our recycling.  The more we recycle the more 
funds earned.  Please bring in recyclable paper anytime from your home or any other 
sources and place it in the PaperGator bin.  This is ongoing.  It is always available for you to 
use to dispose of your paper items.  Please share this with your family, friends and neigh-
bors. 

      What CAN go in the PaperGator?  newspapers, catalogs, magazines, junk mail, books (hard & 
soft covered)  

     What CAN NOT go in the PaperGator? plastic, metal, trash, glass, cardboard, paperboard 
(grocery item boxes) 

     **If you have bundled paper in plastic, garbage bags, boxes be sure to empty only the 
contents into the PaperGator. 

If you have any questions or need more information please call the school office 223-
1120.  Thank you to Quincy Recycle for giving us this opportunity to help our environment 
and earn funds for the school. 

           
       SCHOOL PICNIC         HOUSE SCAVENGER HUNT 

Rest in Peace 
 

May the souls of  
 

Joan Wilson and Jay Grawe 
  sing praises with the Angels in Heaven forever. 

mailto:a.goerlich@cospq.org
http://bikingforbabies.com
https://www.quincycursillo.com/
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. July 8:   
 

Tues. July 9:  Fr. Tolton Procession 5:30 p.m., Church 
 

Wed. July 10:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
              Room 
   

Thurs. July 11:   
 

Fri. July 12:   
 

Sat. July 13:   
 

Sun. July 14: Coffee & Donuts for Fr. Paul after all  
    Masses in the cafeteria.   
   

Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 Those who wish to participate but cannot walk 
in the procession are invited to park near the cemetery 
to meet the procession at the grave.  No parking in the 
cemetery itself.  Chairs and bottled water will be pro-
vided for those participating.  Then the conclusion of 
Quincy’s participation in this Eucharistic Pilgrimage 
will be a Mass at St. Francis on Wednesday, July 10th 
at 8:00 a.m.  Please join us as we walk with our Lord in 
Eucharistic procession as Jesus walked with His disci-
ples on that road to Emmaus.   

 

 We are still looking for more volunteers to help 
bring Holy Communion to the home-bound.  What a 
beautiful ministry this is.  If interested, please call the 
rectory. 
 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  “I feel like my 
body has gotten totally out of shape.  So I got my doc-
tor’s permission to join a fitness club and start exercis-
ing.  I decided to take an aerobics class for seniors.  I 
bent, twisted, gyrated, jumped up and down, and per-
spired for an hour...But, by the time I got my leotard on, 
the class was over.”   
 

“I’ve gotten old!  I’ve had two bypass surgeries, a hip 
replacement, new knees, fought prostrate cancer and 
diabetes, I’m half blind, can’t hear anything quieter than 
a jet engine, take 40 different medications that make me 
dizzy, winded, and subject to blackouts.  Have bouts 
with dementia.  Have poor circulation; hardly feel my 
hands and feet anymore.  Can’t remember if I’m 75 or 
85.  Have lost all my friends.  But thank God, I still 
have my driver’s license.” 

  

Project Rachel 
  Help for women and men to heal from the pain of abor-
tion.  For assistance call 1-877-RACHEL-5. 

 

Reporting Allegations of Child Sexual Abuse 
   To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy 
or other church personnel -- even if it is in the past -- individ-
uals are encouraged to call the Diocese's Child Abuse Re-
porting and Investigation number at (217) 321-1155. Indi-
viduals may also contact Illinois Department of Children and 
Family Services Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.25.ABUSE. 

 

Walk With Jesus On Our City Streets In  
Unprecedented Experience  

   You are invited to join the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage, 
coming to seven cities in our diocese July 8-12! This is a 
once-in-a-lifetime experience in which Catholics will pray and 
publicly follow Jesus through Eucharistic processions. Cities 
include Collinsville, Alton, Quincy, Girard, Springfield, Effing-
ham, and Teutopolis. Mass, adoration, potluck dinners, and 
powerful witness talks are also part of the experience. Be 
There When God Moves In Your Community! Go to dio.org to 
learn more and register! 

 

QMG FREE Sports Physicals 
Tuesday, July 23: 5:30 – 8:00pm 
Appt. required. 217-222-6550 x3282 to schedule.  No im-
munizations for 6th and 9th grade. More info at 
www.quincymedgroup.com/sports 

 
Online Giving Now Available 

   St. Peter has partnered with Pushpay to 
create an easy way to make online contri-
butions to the Church, School, or Hai-
ti.  Please use QRCode or Pushpay link 
below to start your yearly giving .  Any 
questions please contact the parish of-
fice. 

 
 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Peters Pence:  $277.00 
Catholic Cemeteries:  $25.00 

 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $397.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 30 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,102.50 $63,614.59 

Regular Collections $23,858.25 $1,562,650.52 

Annual School Fund  $6,003.50 $442,042.37 

Holy Days $5.00 $68,033.77 

Totals $30,969.25 $2,136,341.25 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,696,000.00 

Difference ($1,030.75) $440,341.25 
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Parish in Action 

https://dio.org/
http://www.quincymedgroup.com/sports

